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Crossroads June 2018 



Dear Friends 
Let the walking begin . . . .  
With the long cold wet winter now well behind us, the prospect of a long 
healthy summer cheers our hearts. No more cold mornings, no more dreary 
damp days, no bitter evenings . . well you can hope, can’t you! One of the 
invisible parts of the stories about Jesus in the Bible is the fact that he walked 
everywhere. Not for him the luxury of transport; the only time we have 
evidence of his being transported was the Palm Sunday Procession into 
Jerusalem on a donkey; and that was a slow journey. 
waiting 
Did you ever wonder how Jesus got to know his disciples so well? He walked 
with them! There is something about a group pausing on a journey while one 
of the group adjusts his sandals, or wraps a bandage around a blister, which 
forces people to respect one another. To give each other the time of day. 
watching 
You see more when you are a passenger than when a driver. And you can 
observe so much more when you walk. In the rush of daily life, we often do not 
see the needs of people around us! How much life would improve if we 
occasionally walked with one another? 
wondering 
There is a pregnant pause, a loaded silence when walking with others. We can 
feel threatened by it, or we can embrace the shared stillness. We are moved to 
spill the beans on our latest hangups or problems. We are willing to ‘waste’ 
time together, “Sure, we were out for a walk anyway.” As you take advantage of 
the glorious summer weather, I hope you can waste time with friends, walk 
roads with new friends, and wander wherever Christ leads you to go.  
Stephen 

COVER:  
David Gill who made the new frame-maker stand beside the completed new 
signage at St. Andrew's, Killaney on Sunday 20th May. 
Also included is the newly redesign sign at Carryduff added in April. 
The signs were supplied by Caughey Design & Print: www.caughey-print.com  



New Logo and New Look 
We hope you like the new look given to our signs, magazine pages and logos. 
We thank the vestry teams in our churches for their vision and passion to 
present the parishes with fresh signs, and to Caughey Design and Print for 
involvement in the production of the signs. 
The Kite and Shield Logos will gradually appear on our written materials. We 
hope it makes our message clear; that the cross is at the heart of our mission as 
parishes. 

June Service Themes 
Week 1: 3rd June 2 Corinthians 4:5–12 
The imperfection of the preacher does not negate the perfection of the 
message 
“Poor preachers present priceless power” 

Week 2: 10th June 2 Corinthians 4:13 - 5:1 
Belief is not undermined by the brokenness of our present lives  
“You ain’t seen nothing yet!” 

Week 3: 17th June 2 Corinthians 5:6–10, (11–13), 14–17 
Life in Christ has a different outlook v7/16, a different destiny v9/10, and a 
different motive v 14/15  
“Re-cycled or Re-created?” 
Week 4: 24th June 2 Corinthians 6:1–13 
The danger of receiving God’s grace in vain 
"Much Received, Much Expected” 

Final Lord’s Supper of the Season 
On Sunday 17th June at 6:30 pm a light meal will be offered in the Mitchell 
Room. During this we will share the Lord’s Supper by way of a celebration at 
the last of our regular Evening Services before the summer break. 
We would really like you to sign up for the meal both to help us cater, and to 
give you a chance to offer your help. 
Evening services will resume, DV, in September.  

page �3



Carryduff Children’s Day 
Once a year we invite the children of 
the parish to lead worship and share 
their faith with the congregation. This 
year this takes place on our regular 
Sunday Special Sunday 24th June. 
The Sunday School children have 
their own special event on Sunday 
10th June with a trip to Funtastics 
after a brief role in the service at 
10.30 am.  

Killaney Children’s Day 
We have a great team of leaders and 
children at Killaney and we look 
forward to hearing from them at our 
Children’s Day on Sunday 24th June. 
The special service brings to a close 
the weekly Sunday School for the 
year. We hope the young members 
will lead in prayers, leading worship, 
and sharing the refreshments that 
day. 

Summer Edition 
The church magazine is produced in a double edition for the summer. To 
receive this by email or MMS message, please contact Stephen by phone 078 
345 84932 or stephenlowry@me.com 
Content should reach the editors, via the office if you prefer, by Wednesday 
13th June (note this is very early) so that the printed product can be ready for 
distributors on Friday 22nd June.



Mothers’ Union  
Senior Members and their host 
drivers met in Banbridge with the 
Bishop in mid May. Tea was served. 
Our Summer Outing began with a 
meal in Eight South and was 
followed by entertainment by the 
young "Academy" members of 
Belvoir Players.  

The food was excellent, the musical 
"Sister Act" was enjoyed by all 
present, and this brought a happy 
end to our spring season. 
We encourage members to come to 
the Working Brunch on 9th June 
when we can make our halls look 
their best, and help tidy the gardens 
around the church. 

More Text



Confirmation 2018 
Nine young people from Killaney and Carryduff presented themselves for 
confirmation at Willowfield Parish Church on Sunday 13th May at 7.00 pm. 
Parishioners from St Mark's Newtownards joined ourselves and the Willowfield 
people to support the 30 candidates. Bishop Harold Miller had decided this 
year to restrict Confirmation Services to locations where parishes could 
assemble 12  or more candidates.  
This being the case we were delighted to be able to make the short journey to 
Willowfield for the occasion.  
As well as participation by the candidates, the service included readings by 
two of our Sunday School teachers, who also happened to be mother and 
grandmother to two of the young people: Mrs Viona Crothers and Mrs Olwen 
Bedwell. We thank them for their willing involvement. 
Confirmation is a start rather than an end, and we look forward to engaging 
with these young people in the years ahead as they take their part in building 
the Church through their involvement in the parishes. 
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Killaney’s 150th Anniversary Meal 
The history of St. Andrew's, Killaney took centre stage with the celebration of 
the 150th Anniversary at a service and meal on 29th April.  
A well-attended service brought together parishioners from Killaney and 
Carryduff in St Andrew's. Some of our guests then joined us for a beautiful 
meal held in the Temple Golf and Country Club. Rounding off the meal Mr 
Terry Barbour related portions of the story of the church to an attentive and 
engaged audience. 
An Anniversary Cake 
featuring an image of the 
church was enjoyed with 
coffee at the end of the 
meal. 
Some fitting mementoes 
of the occasion were 
provided. 
Each gentleman present 
was given an illustrated 
bookmark, and each lady 
present a card. Sets of 
cards for sale were also 

provided by the Art Club for the benefit 
of church funds. 
Chief among the mementoes was the 
illustrated History of Killaney Parish, 
being a detailed tale of the major events 
of the area since the establishment of a 
parish at Killaney 900 years ago. The 
book is illustrated with paintings created 
by the Art Club. The text was provided by 
Mr Terry Barbour. 
On display on the Cake Table were 
scrapbooks containing photographs, 
leaflets and newspaper clippings.  
We thank all who arranged, designed, 
decorated and delivered an excellent 
celebration of the work of God in our 
parish in such a convivial way. 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Calendar for June 2018  
Tuesday 29 May 
 8:00 Word ALIVE:  1 Corinthians 15:1-11 in the Rectory 
Wednesday 30 May  
  10:30 Midweek Communion  in Carryduff 
  1 Peter 1:18-25 Mark 10:32-45 
Friday 1 June  
  2:00-4:00 Blood Transfusion Service 5:15 pm to 8:00 pm in St Joseph's 
Saturday 2 June 
 10:30-4:00 Summer Art exhibition  in St Andrew's Killaney 
Sunday 3 June  Trinity 1 (Green)  
  9:00 Holy Communion TWO  in Carryduff 
  1 Samuel 3:1-10 Mark 2:23 - 3:6 
  10:30 Parish Communion  in Carryduff 
  12:00 Parish Communion  in Killaney 
  2 Corinthians 4:5-12 & Mark 2:23-3:6 
 1:00-4:00 Art Exhibition continues 
  6:30 Evening Prayer Jeremiah 5:1-6, 19 & Luke 7:1-10 In Carryduff 
Monday 4 June  
  7:30 Select Vestry Carryduff  in Quin Room 
Tuesday 5 June  
  8:00 Word ALIVE!1 Corinthians 15:12-34   in Jeremy Taylor Chapel 
Wednesday 6 June  
  10:30 Midweek Communion  in Carryduff 
  2 Timothy 1:1-3, 6-12 Mark 12:18-27 
  13:10 The Lion King (by Carryduff PS)  in Presbyterian Hall 
  Senior Citizens Free. Parishioners contact Stephen to book. 
Saturday 9 June  
  9:00 Working Brunch  in Carryduff Church Hall & Grounds 
Sunday 10 June  Trinity 2 (Green)  
  9:00 Holy Communion TWO  in Carryduff 
  2 Corinthians 4:13 - 5:1 Mark 3:20-35 
  10:30 Service of the Word  in Carryduff 
  10:45 Sunday School (Carryduff) Trip  to Funtastics 
  12:00 Service of the Word  in Killaney 
  1 Samuel 8:4-11, 16-20 & 2 Corinthians 4:13 - 5:1 
  6:30 Compline   Psalm 138 & Mark 3:20-35 in Carryduff 
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Tuesday 12 June  
  7:30 Select Vestry Killaney  in Hempton Hall, Killaney 
  8:00 Word ALIVE! PRAYER (for renewal of life in the churches) in Rectory 
Wednesday 13 June  
   Summer Magazine material to office today, please 
  10:30 Midweek Communion  in Carryduff 
  1 Kings 18:20-39 & Matthew 5:17-19 
Thursday 14 June  
  9:15 Diocesan Synod  in Magheralin Church Hall 
  7:00 Sunday Special prep meeting  in The Rectory 
Sunday 17 June  Trinity 3 Fathers' Day (Green) 
  9:00 Holy Communion TWO  in Carryduff 
  2 Corinthians 5:6-10, 14-17 & Mark 4:26-34 
  10:30 Morning Prayer  in Carryduff 
  12:00 Morning Prayer  in Killaney 
  1 Samuel 15:34-16:13 & 2 Corinthians 5:6-10, 14-17 
  6:30 The Lord’s Supper  in Carryduff 
  A light meal in the Mitchell Room.  
  Please sign up to help us cater, and offer your help. 
  Mark 4:26-34 
Tuesday 19 June  
  8:00 Word ALIVE! 1 Corinthians 15:35-54  in Jeremy Taylor Chapel 
Wednesday 20 June 
  10:30 Midweek Communion  in Carryduff 
  2 Kings 2:1, 6-14 & Matthew 6:1-6, 16-18 
Friday 22 June  
  11:00 Magazine Make-up Team  in Jeremy Taylor Chapel 
Sunday 24 June  Trinity 4 (Green) 
  9:00 Holy Communion TWO  in Carryduff 
  2 Corinthians 6:1-13 & Mark 4:35-41 
  10:30 Sunday Special Mark 4:35-41 in Carryduff 
  11:30 Parish Barbecue in the hall and grounds  at Carryduff Church 
  12:00 Sunday Special Mark 4:35-41 in Killaney 
Tuesday 26 June  
  8:00 Word ALIVE! 1 Corinthians 16 Farewell   in Rectory 
Wednesday 27 June  
  10:30 Midweek Communion  in Carryduff 
  2 Kings 22:8-13; 23:1-3 Psalm 119:33-40 Matthew 7:15-20 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Getting Married? 
Generation Y still hope to walk 
down the aisle  
Millennials still value marriage with 
almost three quarters of those who 
are unmarried (72%) intending to tie 
the knot, according to new research 
by the Church of England. 
While official figures recently showed 
a decline in the marriage rate, a 
study commissioned by the C of E’s 
Life Events team suggests that 18-35-
year-olds still dream of having their 
big day.  Among those who were 
single, almost 6 in 10 (59%) said that 
they would like to marry at some 
point. Just over 1 in 10 (12%) of 
respondents said they were engaged 
and planning their upcoming 
nuptials. 
Significantly, the survey also suggests 
that millennials attach a special 
importance to church weddings, with 
more young people preferring to 
marry in a church or chapel (47%) 
than a register office/town hall (34%). 
Those who would consider a church 
wedding were asked why it appealed 
to them from a list of options. Almost 
a third said that it felt like a ‘proper’ 
wedding (31%). Marrying before God 
or receiving a blessing, was also in 
the top 10 (the seventh most chosen 
option). They were also strongly 
drawn to ‘traditional/conventional’ 
wedding venues (72%).     
The research shows that for those 
considering marriage, almost one in 
six (17%) said that faith or religion 
had influenced their wedding ideas.   

World Cup Fever 
The former Liverpool Manager Bill 
Shankly famously said, ‘Some people 
believe football is a matter of life and 
death, I am very disappointed with 
that attitude. I can assure you it is 
much, much more important than 
that!’ 
This month sees the start of the 
World Cup in Russia; a truly global 
event watched by billions on 
television. Yet this competition 
illustrates some key points about the 
Christian life. As Paul writes: ‘But one 
thing I do: forgetting what is behind 
and straining towards what is ahead, I 
press on towards the goal to win the 
prize for which God has called me 
heavenwards in Christ 
Jesus.’ (Philippians 3:13b,14). 
A prize to be won: The dream of 
every player in the competition is to 
be able to hold up the World Cup 
themselves. For us the prize is the 
eternal life, God’s gift of relationship 
with him for now and eternity 
through Jesus. But there’s an 
important difference between 
football and the Christian faith. To 
win the World Cup you have to be 
good enough, while Christ’s love for 
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us is undeserved and is not 
dependent on how well we’ve done.  
Training to be undertaken: If a team 
is going to win the World Cup, they 
have to train hard beforehand. Our 
training, as Christians, starts the 
moment we accept the gift of God’s 
life. On a daily basis, we train 
ourselves to say no to the wrong 
things in our lives. As we build up our 
godly muscles we are better able to 
choose to do what is right in God’s 
eyes. To enable us to do all this we 
need to engage in the spiritual 
disciplines of prayer, studying the 
Bible and being part of a church and 
small group. How is your training 
going?  

Carryduff Sunday School 
3rd June Prize giving in Sunday 
School 
10th June This will be our last 
Sunday School before the summer 
break, and also our trip to Funtastic 
Play. 
The children should attend church as 
usual for the early part of the service; 
we will then walk over to Funtastic for 
11.00am. Any parent wishing to join 
us when we walk over will be very 
welcome to stay. 
The children can be collected from 
Fantastic before 12.30pm. 
We wish all the children a happy and 
safe summer holiday, and we look 
forward to seeing you all in 
September. 
Olwen, Helen and Jennifer 

Archbishop Justin Badi speaks: 
The installation took place on 22 
April. Justin Badi Arama is the fifth 
Archbishop and Primate of the 
Episcopal Church of South Sudan. 
Following his consecration the new 
Archbishop announced a decade-
long focus on the Lord’s Prayer as a 
tool for making and teaching 
disciples. He wants Anglicans in 
South Sudan “to do the Lord’s Prayer 
and to live the Lord’s Prayer in their 
daily lives.”  The new Archbishop 
listed objectives that he wanted to 
fulfil, including the unity of the 
Church. “In our country and our 
communities, it is clear that the devil 
has seized the hearts and minds of 
our people with a spirit of tribalism, 
politics, division, hate and violence,” 
he said, adding that he would make 
“every effort to teach and unite to see 
themselves as brothers and sisters in 
one family of God.”  Other objectives 
include the construction and 
improvement of church buildings, 
mission and evangelism, peace 
building and the provision of social 
services. “We thought having our 
own country would improve our 
situation,” he said. “But our own 
politicians have made everything 
worse for their own citizens. Life for 
ordinary citizens is so hard and 
miserable. Our people continue to 
suffer in refugee camps, internally 
displaced camps and UN protection 
camps.  Therefore, we are appealing 
to the opposition to put an end to 
this meaningless war and enable 
their citizens to experience what is 
God’s peace.” 
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Working Brunch 
A great morning of sorting, tidying, 
cleaning and gardening is promised 
for Saturday 9th June at Carryduff 
Hall and Grounds. Bring your 
gardening tools and cleaning 
equipment so you can join the crowd 
assembling for a working brunch that 
day. 
Doors will be opened at 9:00 and 
brunch will be served mid-morning 
before we all head home for a well 
earned rest at 12:00 mid-day. 
To help with catering arrangements, 
a sign-up sheet will be circulating. 
The regulars from the men's 
breakfast and the Ladies Coffee 
Morning should take this opportunity 
to enjoy a free brunch and offer a few 
hours of shared teamwork.  

Summer Sundays @ Carryduff 
Summer holidays provide a time for 
everyone to slow down and recharge 
their batteries. That also applies to 
our Sunday School teachers. 
Sunday morning services still 
continue. To encourage families to 
come to church over the summer 
months and to give parents the 
opportunity to enjoy worship we are 
going to organise activities - crafts & 
games - for any children who attend 
the morning service. 
We need two volunteers each 
Sunday to make this happen. 
If you feel you would like to help on 
one Sunday morning, please speak 
to Keith as soon as possible so that 
the rota can be arranged and printed 
in the summer edition of the 
magazine. 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J Club - Junior  
We returned to J Club on Friday 
night after the May bank holiday to 
do tee-shirt printing, a first for this 
group; we had many stunning 
designs along with lots of mess but 
the children enjoyed the event.  
May's All Age Worship Sunday was a 
very special day for J Club, with the 
children taking part in the service; 
afterwards we enjoyed light 
refreshments before we travelled to 
COCO’S  in Newcastle.  
J Club provides fun activities and an 
opportunity for the children to learn 
more about Jesus each week. We 
have a very exciting programme 
planned for June.  If you have a child 
or children who would like to attend 
J Club, we meet on a Friday night 
from 7pm until 8.30pm. Further 
information can be obtained by 
contacting Elizabeth Maginn on  
07745581602. 

J Club - Plus  
Our group of approx 25 teenagers 
have enjoyed the activities and youth 
style of worship during May. The 
highlight was our special Sunday at 
the equestrian centre for a session of 
horse riding, followed by worship at 
Killaney Parish.  
In June the young people will be 
thinking about ways of serving 
God  .... how we can use our gifts to 
serve his church.  
This will be an exciting development 
as we continue to encourage and 
nurture our young people to be part 
of the fellowship of our church.  
They are also looking forward to the 
end of year day trip to Glasgow. 

J Club Groups will host 
'Win the Cup for Christ’ 
A Kids Football event taking place in 
August: Thursday 2nd, 9th & 16th 
from 7:00 pm to 8:30 pm 
Big Match with families on Thursday 
16th Aug. 
More details to follow in summer 
magazine. 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Killaney  
Thank you to Florence who 
organised the Anniversary Dinner, 
with help from Alison who compiled 
and, along with Peggy, printed the 
booklet about our Church and gave 
everyone a lovely bookmark she had 
made.  Thank you to Peggy and the 
members of Killaney Art Group who 
made notelets using paintings of 
various objects in the Church and 
providing the artwork for Terry’s 
booklet.   
Terry Barbour gave a very interesting 
talk on the history of the Church.  A 
big thank you to Terry.  An enjoyable 
afternoon was had by parishioners 
and friends and all money raised will 
be added to the Art/Coffee event 
and go towards Church Funds.   
At Sunday School on Anniversary 
Sunday the children planted 
"anniversary seeds" to remind them 
of how God is growing his church; 

ART – COFFEE 
Come and view the paintings by 
Killaney Art Group and enjoy coffee 
and scones in The Hempton Hall on 
Saturday 2nd June between 10.30 
am and 4 pm and on Sunday 3rd 
June between 1 pm and 4 pm – 
friends and visitors will also be made 
very welcome at the 12 o’clock 
service in Killaney. 
Happy? 
The happiest people don’t 
necessarily have the best of 
everything – they just make the most 
of everything that comes their way. 
A Sunday Prayer 
Another week beginning, Lord,  
Who knows what it will bring,  
Will there be light and laughter 
And days when hope takes wing? 
  
Or will there be a sadness, Lord, 
For things we left behind, 
A path that’s rough and often steep 
And sometimes hard to find? 
  
No matter what the week may hold 
Whatever comes along,  
Please wrap us always in Your love 
And keep us safe and strong. 

Rosters for June 
Flowers: Marie Mack 
Cleaning: Brian & Lyn McNeill 
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!       Changing the world 
  
Something needs to change.  Our world, in its present unsettled state, is in a 
bit of a mess right now.  Political instability at home and abroad, civil wars in 
the Middle East and ever increasing levels of poverty, malnutrition and disease 
across much of Africa and South East Asia are all part of everyday news 
bulletins.  It’s easy to get bored with all this, but we have a Christian calling to 
do what we can to help – to do something to change the world. 
In all this, our fascination with triviality gets seriously in the way.  For example, 
there was a programme on Channel Five a few weeks ago called “Britain’s 
Favourite Abba Songs.”  In their time Abba were both very good and 
undeniably popular. I liked them – and they certainly made a big impact in the 
pop music world.  They satisfied the crowd. 
I watched with genuine interest.  But that interest flagged significantly when 
the story line went just a bit over the top.  The commentator, referring to “The 
Winner Takes it All”, made the bizarre statement that this song “changed the 
world.”  Really? 
I wouldn’t doubt for a moment that it was a good and very popular song with a 
clear social impact.  Besides, it was well presented, and it clearly satisfied the 
crowd.  However, this poses the question of the status and moral influence of 
popular entertainment.  Surely being the most popular hit song of its time is 
not the same thing as changing the world. 
I could be wrong, but I am inclined to think that the world of pop music, and of 
popular entertainment in general, takes itself much too seriously.  Does the 
light of heaven shine through this music – or, indeed, any music? 
Recently I came across the text of a BBC interview from July 1993 with the 
marvellously gifted classical guitarist Julian Bream.  Here was a thoughtful man 
of prodigious talent who did not take himself too seriously and who used his 
gifts thoughtfully.  He and his music had something important to say.  He was 
not about simply satisfying the crowd.  Instead, he was offering something of 
real depth and, somehow, managing to do so in the common tongue.  If you 
have never heard him you have missed something very special. 
His outlook in that interview was conducive to a frame of mind that does, 
indeed, let the light of heaven shine through music.  If only we, as the listening 
public, could latch on to the real substance of what Bream had to say we would 
be significantly enriched. 
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Bream went on to express very perceptive views on the influence in our age of 
the electric guitar.  While noting the lack of variety in its expressive range (I 
wholly agree) he said that “if you listen to the sound, I mean REALLY listen to it, 
it’s a coarse and nasty instrument.  But in its context it fits the bill.” Isn’t that just 
another way of saying that it offers almost nothing of real depth – but that it 
satisfies the crowd? 
We really ought to try to reach beyond this all pervasive influence on our 
present day culture; and consider how we might contribute more positively to 
changing the world.  Abba’s enormously popular “The Winner Takes it All” 
does not change the world; it merely satisfies the crowd. 
All of this calls to mind the outlook of Pilate at the dreadful mock trial of Jesus. 
 Whatever his innermost thoughts may have been he simply pandered to the 
crowd.  In his account of the gospel story Mark expresses it very clearly.  The 
text reads “Wanting to satisfy the crowd Pilate released Barabbas to them.  He 
had Jesus flogged, and handed him over to be crucified (Mark 15 v.15).” 
Pilate’s decision represents a challenge to our relatively indifferent age.  No 
item of pop music, however enthusiastically received, is likely to go far beyond 
satisfying the crowd; but it is our privileged duty to look beyond that towards 
something more genuinely uplifting. 
In every sense Jesus rose well above Pilate and the brutal crowd.  By all means 
enjoy what Abba – or Julian Bream – have given us; but let’s not just be a 
satisfied crowd.  We have both a duty and an opportunity to lift high the cross 
and to do our bit to change the world. 
  
Denis Carson 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Across 

1  Evil (Genesis 6:5) (10) 
7  Musician called for by Elisha 
when he met the kings of Israel, 
Judah and Edom (2 Kings 3:15) (7) 
8  The request that led to the 
institution of the Lord’s Prayer: 
‘Lord, — us to pray’ (Luke 11:1) (5) 
10 ‘We are hard pressed on every
—’ (2Corinthians4:8) (4) 
11 Fraud (2Corinthians6:8)(8) 
13 ‘His troops advance in force; 
they build a siege ramp against 
me and — around my tent’ (Job 
19:12) (6) 
15 Where Rachel hid Laban’s 
household gods when he 

searched his daughter’s tent (Genesis 31:34) (6) 
17 ‘Now about spiritual gifts, brothers, I do not want you to be—’ (1 Cor 12:1) (8) 
18 Nomadic dwelling (Genesis26:25) (4) 
21 ‘As for man, his days are like—,he flourishes like a flower of the field’ (Psalm 
103:15) (5) 
22 Or I live (anag.) (7) 
23 Those guilty of 1 Across(Romans13:4)(10) 
Down 
1  ‘God so loved the — that he gave his one and only Son’ (John 3:16) (5) 
2  ‘Away in a manger, no — for a bed’ (4) 
3  Mob ten (anag.) (6) 
4  ‘Each — group made its own gods in several towns where they settled’ (2 Kings 
17:29) (8) 
5  Began (Luke 9:46) (7) 
6  Speaking very softly (John 7:32) (10) 
9  Workers Ruth joined when she arrived in Bethlehem with her mother-in-law Naomi 
(Ruth 2:3) (10) 12 Put in jail (Acts22:19) (8) 
14 Aceturn (anag.) (7) 
16 Discharge (Acts21:3) (6) 
19 ‘All these—come from inside and make a man “unclean”’ (Mark 7:23) (5) 
20 ‘Let us rejoice and be glad and — him glory!’ (Revelation19:7) (4) 

SOLUTIONS ON PAGE: 20  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JUNE ROSTERS CARRYDUFF: 

ACROSS: 1, Wickedness. 7, Harpist. 8, Teach. 10, Side. 11, Impostor. 13, 
Encamp. 15, Saddle. 17, Ignorant. 18, Tent. 21, Grass. 22, Olivier. 23, 
Wrongdoers.  
DOWN: 1, World. 2, Crib. 3, Entomb. 4, National. 5, Started. 6, Whispering. 9, 
Harvesters. 12, Imprison. 14, Centaur. 16, Unload. 19, Evils, 20, Give.  

9:00 Reader 10:30 Reader 10:30 Prayers 10:30 Keynote

3 Edward Joan Clayton Keith Jenny

10 Raymond Elizabeth Sweetnam Marlene Dave

17 Patricia Fiona Ellis Jackie Fiona

24 David J-Club J Club Kameron

Welcome Team Flowers donor & arranger

3 Norah and Helen M Irvine by Joyce

10 Malcolm and Ken Ken Ellis by Joyce

17 Fiona and Maureen Elizabeth Johnston by Elizabeth

24 J Club and George Audrey Good by Vera

Refreshments Team Assistants at Holy Communion

3 Jacky McDowell & Eileen Martin 10:30 Susan Creber & Denis Carson

10 Ann Stewart & Vera Lowry

17 Barbara & Ken Fletcher 6:30 Keith

24 Parish BBQ
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Prayer Requests 
If you would like us to pray for you or for 
someone you know, who is ill or 
coming through a difficult time, please get in 
touch with us. 
We can be contacted in a number of ways: 
• Complete the form below and have it left in 
the Prayer Box in the Church entrances 
• For Carryduff, contact Robin,  
our Prayer Co-ordinator, Tel: 028 9070 2077 
or at robinandjune@btintemet.com  
• Contact our Rector, Church Wardens or 
Church office. (Contact details at back of magazine) 
Please note that only Christian Names will be used during Prayers, or, if 
requested, an alternative name could be used to preserve anonymity. Though 
not essential, a contact number would be appreciated as our Prayer Co-
ordinator may wish to contact you occasionally to enquire on progress. 
————————————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

Prayer Request Form 
Date .............................. 
Please pray for.............................................................................Child/Adult/Senior 
Nature of illness or reason for request ...................................................................... 
.......................................................................................................................................... 
.......................................................................................................................................... 
Contributor...................................................... Contact Number  .……...................... 
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Parish Registers 
Holy Baptism 
13th May   Robbie McCarter 

As for me and my house we will sere the Lord 
Christian Funeral 
24th May  William Gordon Crothers, Ballygowan 

Blessed are the dead who die in the Lord

http://robinandjune@btintemet.com


CONTACT US  
The Web 
See service times, current news sheets, all magazines and recent news at: 
killaney.down.anglican.org or carryduff.down.anglican.org Facebook: KandCd at the 
Crossroads - Twitter #KandCd 
The People 
Rector: Stephen Lowry, 700 Saintfield Road, Carryduff BT8 8BU   078 345 84932 
Email: stephenlowry@me.com   028 9081 2342 
Deacon Intern: William Jeffrey, 79 Kings Road, Belfast BT5 7BU 028 9070 3949 
Email: williamjeffrey01@btinternet.com 0744 346 2265 
Diocesan Reader: Marlene Moore 
Email: mrm-moore@hotmail.co.uk   028 9081 4896 
Parish Reader: Keith Shaw   07901 935 205 
Office: Jenny Eralp   028 9081 3489 
Email: killaneyandcarryduff@icloud.com 
   
Carryduff  Joan Clayton  
Wardens: Raymond Scott 
Honorary Treasurer:   028 9081 4579 
Gift Aid Secretary:  Fiona Moore 
Honorary Secretary:  Joyce McMeekin 
Sexton: Fiona Ellis 
Freewill Offering:  Susan Creber 028 9263 8798  
Hall Bookings: Hon Sec  jandr.mcmeekin@btinternet.com 
   
Killaney  Marie Mack 028 9751 0350 
Wardens: Alison Gray 
Verger: Florence Coulter 028 9263 9133 
Honorary Secretary:  Colin McClintock 
Covenants: Viona Crothers 028 9751 9637 
Flower Rota:  Anne Mannis 028 9751 0089  
Cleaning Rota: Marie Mack 028 9751 0350 
   
Parish Panels: The Parish Panels seek to help ensure that children and their leaders 
experience a safe and secure environment in their youth work. 
Panel Members are Stephen Lowry and 
Carryduff  Marlene Moore 028 9081 4896 
 Joan Nevin 028 9751 9366  
Killaney Florence Coulter 028 9263 9133 
 Bill Connor 9263 9873 
   
Next Magazine is the Summer Double Edition 
Please email content to Stephen or Marlene by Wednesday 13 June 2018 
Make up Team Friday 22 June at 11.00 am  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Killaney Anniversary 

Mrs Betty May ”plants” the tree to mark the 150th Anniversary year at St. 
Andrew's, Killaney 

Below we see the children who "dressed" the tree. 
During the meal Mrs Anita Pileou cut the anniversary cake.
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